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individual's structure, but experience determines to some
extent the time and specific pattern of these activities in a
particular child.
Long ago Galton observed that certain twins were alike
and tended to stay alike in many respects even though the
environmental forces acting on each are apparently different.
The extensive subsequent research on the problem has not
progressed far beyond Galton's conclusion.
The interest in the relative contribution of nature and
nurture has somewhat subsided, leaving in its train a con-
siderable body of statistical evidence that hereditary differ-
ences in determining individual differences in intelligence
are greater than environmental differences. This does not
mean, however, that the general level of the environment is
unimportant in determining the general level of functioning
intelligence.9 Case histories supply the most striking evi-
dence of this fact. Twin sisters, one of whom had gone
through college while the other had had very little formal
schooling showed a difference of twenty-four points in their
intelligence quotients. This was an extreme case, but other
pairs tended to show a degree of difference corresponding
roughly to the amount of education they had enjoyed.10
Evidence is being accumulated from the study of identical
twins that the environment may affect temperamental and
social characteristics to a still greater extent.11 One pair of
identical twin sisters were brought up in widely different
cultural environments. The one who had the advantage of
a home of culture and abundant opportunities for social life
W£s poised, affable, and self-confident, while the othet who
was reared in a home having meager cultural and social ad-
vantages was somewhat awkward, diffident, and restrained
and felt herself to be inferior. Differences in environment
appear to account for variation in personality traits other
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